Dear Ministry Partners.

"The harvest is plentiful, but the workers are few. Ask the Lord of the harvest, therefore, to send out workers into his harvest field." Matthew 9:37-38

Big thanks this month to all the prayer warriors! God is answering prayers! First, we were blown away by another outreach under the I-95 bridge on 3rd St., in Wilmington DE!! We had (I believe) our second largest showing of people from the community!



We have been able to be consistent enough, by the grace and providence of God, to begin to be recognized by people in the area. This is a big deal because the people are beginning to see how we genuinely want to just love on a hurting community by being the hands and feet of Christ. There are many who come into the city and do a "dumbo drop". That is, they come in and dump a bunch of practical needs and leave and never come back or follow up. We do not want that to be the case! We want to develop relationships to be able to speak more directly into their lives with glorious gospel of our Lord Jesus the Christ! We even had one guy who we met out there begin to attend church with us on Sundays and is now becoming a regular at our Broken Beginnings Men's Group!

Lastly, I have been almost ready to explode waiting to let you all know that I am now, officially, ministering inside the Plummer Center once a week, in Wilmington, Delaware! The Plummer Center is a Level 4, work release center for incarcerated men. This is the very place I first met my co-worker in the faith, Steve Anderson! I now sit at the same table and minister to men in the same way Steve ministered to me when I was an inmate there!! Only God! Hallelujah! What a Savior!! Please continue to pray for this to bear much fruit for God's Kingdom as we continue to go behind the walls of prisons to minister to the lost!

If you would like to receive further information on anything we do, please feel free to reach out to me directly. We continue to meet daily on zoom, and every Sunday at Brandywine Valley Baptist Church. Thank you all for your prayers and support! Because of the finished work of our Lord, we can say with confidence, the best is yet to come!!

With the Love and Grace of Christ,

The Santa Barbara Family (302) 565-7717 timsbpod@vahoo.com

